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PRINCIPAL: Mrs J McCann B.Ed Hons, PQH
                17A Shimna Road
Tel: 028 43722559 
                Newcastle                             
Email: jmccann993@c2kni.net
                BT33 0AS                                                 
10th November 2023
Dear Parents,

I am writing to advise you that we have been notified by four non-teaching trade unions, UNISON, UNITE the UNION, NIPSA and GMB that members across the educational organisation are being called to take part in varying degrees of strike action across Wednesday and Thursday of next week. 
This is a dispute between support staff unions and their employers. 
This strike action may affect various areas within our school, including Nursery and Classroom Assistants, Kitchen Staff, Cleaning Staff, Building and Office Staff. The purpose of the industrial action is to highlight the issues of pay and conditions for Non-Teaching Staff, as well as the underfunding of education in Northern Ireland. 
All our support staff are vital in running our school, they are integral to everything we do and are highly valued by all staff and pupils. Staff have the right to take legitimate industrial action and all other education-based unions will show support and solidarity with the striking unions. 
I have carried out a detailed risk assessment which considers the impact the action will have on the health and safety of pupils, staff and visitors. 
The following measures will be put in place on Thursday 16th November 2023:

• The Nursery Unit will be closed to pupils for the entirety of this day.

• School will open at 11:15am for P1-P7 pupils, there will be no snack available or no swimming for P6
• Dinners will be served as normal but please book in advance using the school money app by Wednesday 15th November.
The trade unions have stated that they will continue to seek a resolution and if the industrial action is averted, I will advise you accordingly. 
Thank you for your patience and understanding.
Kind regards,
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Mrs J McCann

Principal
